NDSWG Report

May 14, 2002

The ERCOT NDSWG met on April 19, 2002 at the ERCOT Office in Austin.  During the meeting the following items were discussed:

1. Network Data Service Requests - The group was updated on the current status of the ERCOT data entry portal.  There is still a problem with attachments.  The need to provide data for the 30-day notification requirement was discussed.  It was stated that any data that the provider had at the 30-day time frame should be provided.   The ERCOT staff realizes that the data submission may not be complete or correct, but some data is better than no data.  Any changes to the ICCP database should be directed to David Dickenson.
2. Access to ERCOT Network Analysis Software – Lee Caylor reviewed with the group what he has discovered in his investigation of allowing remote access to the ERCOT network analysis software by the TDSPs.  Overall, it seems feasible to offer this service to the TDSPs.  To get the process started a project proposal must be written and approved in the budget cycle.  The working group will also need to get support from the ROS to help move the project along.  Although the TDSPs are asking for access to the software, there will be benefits to ERCOT.  If the TDSPs are running studies and getting results different from their in-house loadflows, they will be able to check both resources to determine why the results are different.  These differences may be caused by errors in one of the databases, which would be discovered and corrected.
3. ERCOT Operating Guide Appendix C Revision – The working group reviewed the changes to the Appendix C that were received prior to the meeting.  Additional changes were made at the meeting.  There was some discussion concerning the data required from private networks.  More work needs to be done between the ERCOT Staff and the QSEs having private networks to determine the data required for the different ERCOT applications while considering the sensitivity of some of the private networks to providing certain data.
4. Compliance Report – The working group was reminded that the required data submittal for generating plants was required for every generating unit greater than 10 MW.

5. Next Meeting - The next meeting of the Network Data Support Working Group will be held on Thursday May 23, 2002 beginning at 9:00 in Room 206-A at the ERCOT office in Austin.  

